EFCSA Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
Monday 10th July 2023
The Peoples Club, Goodison Park
	Item
	Minute

	  1
	Welcome & Apologies
In the absence of the Acting-Chair the Secretary opened the meeting welcoming the Committee. 
Present were:
Ian Seymour (Secretary),  John Blain, Barry Hancox, Tom Hughes, Paul Murphy, 
Michael Owen, Phil Parker, Tony Rimmer, Keith Seymour. 
Apologies were received from:
Julie Hobson (Vice-Chair), Ian Webster (Treasurer), Dave Gillam.
Absent: Robbie Daniels, Dave Kelly.

	  2
	Approval of minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes having been previously distributed were taken as read.

Paul Murphy proposed that the minutes be approved. 

The motion was seconded by Keith Seymour.

	  3
	Review of Action Plan

· Ian Seymour confirmed that Julie Hobson had emailed Richard Kenyon regarding the re-introduction of our Quarterly Meetings. He had replied acknowledging her email and promised to contact her again once he had spoken to the current board.

	  4
	Chair’s Report

In the absence of the Acting Chair there was no report. 

	  5
	Treasurer’s Report

Although the treasurer was unable to attend, Ian Seymour advised that the account balance stood at £10,601.26. He also confirmed that the end of year accounts would be concluded in the next 2 weeks.
Michael Owen suggested that we always need to keep a balance of a minimum of £10,000 in case this is required in the future.

This was agreed.

	  6
	Secretary’s Report
Ian Seymour stated that although he had nothing specific to feedback he was still receiving multiple emails from folk wishing to buy/sell shares in the club.

John Blain said he would draft an article for the website around “shares and evertonians”.


	7
	Any Other Business

·  The provisional date for our AGM was set for Monday 21st August at 7pm.

· Julie Hobson to be asked to confirm room availability.

· Ian Seymour advised that date needed to be confirmed ASAP as 28days notice needs to be given to membership.

· Michael Owen agreed to draft a letter to formally invite Richard Kenyon. 
· Ian Seymour confirmed that there would be 2 vacancies on the committee as both he and Dave Gillam would not be standing.

· Discussion then ensued regarding the proposed MSP investment and the perceived delay in making any formal announcement. John Blain offered his opinion and concluded by stating that these things do take time and he expected things would play out in due course.


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.15pm

